

MAX-GRUNDIG-SE

Staatliche Fachoberschule und Berufsoberschule Fürth



Max-Grundig-Schule · Amalienstr. 2-4 · 90763 Fürth

Prirodni skola Strossmayerovo namesti 990/4 CZ – 170 00 Praha 7 - Holesovice Amalienstr. 2-4 90763 Fürth

Telefon 0911 74319-3 Telefax 0911 74319-59 info@mgs-fuerth.de www.mgs-fuerth.de

Fürth, 17. Mai 2013

Dear Mr. Matura,

we would like to thank you for the wonderful week we spent with you as a part of the "Energetics Project". We, and especially our students, were very enthusiastic about your program, the great organization and bilateral cooperation.

First of all the extremely interesting field trips have to be mentioned. From the extraction of primary energy sources, for example by lignite mining, to the electricity production in a coal-fired power plant or a nuclear reactor, to the environmental damage, such as acidic soils caused by uranium mining and the measures needed for the reclamation of the landscape, the complete cycle was considered by your planners.

All subjects were technically very well prepared, thanks to both the excellent guides as well as the successful preparation and evaluation by the students. However, the most important point was the possibility for the students to be able to work out the issues locally and thereby to obtain direct insight into the impact of society's activities.

Besides the technical aspects of the trip we were equally impressed by the cooperation of the students. The consistent working in mixed Czech-German groups and the related, ongoing communication in English, was extremely instructive for the students and a wonderful experience, which will be advantageous to them for future tasks in their further lives.

All these varied aspects contributed to the friendly and cheerful atmosphere during the whole week. Furthermore students could develop international relationships, due to being housed with host families.

In summary, we can conclude that this project constitutes a holistic, perfect realization of our Comenius motto

"Take responsibility today for a better tomorrow"

in the real life of students and present-day society!

On behalf of our students and the entire Max-Grundig-Schule we would like to thank you very much for the opportunity to participate in this fantastic project. We would be delighted if we could continue to work together in the future.

Yours faithfully

R. Kunkel, OStD

Schülleiter